
 

NOTICE 
 

Change of Bye-Laws on Children Taking Polo Lessons  

 

Notice is given that the following bye-law is amended with 

effect from 12th May 2016 

 

Bye-law D.14a, b and c is changed as follows: 

 

14. Children Taking Polo Lessons 

a) Children who wish to take polo riding lessons must be at least 10 years 
old and have passed a riding assessment in the polo section. If deemed to 
have the requisite riding skills, they are permitted to participate in a Club 
approved children’s arena polo programme. They are also permitted to 
take individual stick & ball lessons on the polo field only under the 
instruction of a Club appointed instructor, as approved by the Polo Sub-
Committee. For such lessons, children are permitted to use either a 
suitable Club owned polo pony or one that is owned by their parents. The 
child’s parent or legal guardian must first have completed and signed the 
Club’s indemnity form.    

 
b) Children between the ages of 11 and 13 may, at the discretion of the Polo 

Captain, be permitted to participate in group polo lessons on the polo 
field, or in instructional chukkas provided that they have first participated 
regularly in a Club approved children’s arena polo programme for a 
minimum period of at least one year. 

 

c) Children shall be at least 13 years of age before they may take the Club 

administered polo test and, if successful, be permitted to play regular 

chukkas at the Club. 

By Order Of The Committee 
12 May 2016 


